
The Flamingo Kid 

The Vice Pinky 

Special points of 

interest: 

 
• INTRODUCTION OF 

OFFICERS 

• PORTLAND NATIONAL 

MEETING INFORMATION 

• KANSAS CITY NATIONAL 

MEETING INFORMATION 

• RETURN THE FAVOR 

 

PRESIDENT AND VICE 
PRESIDENT ARTICLES 

1 

TREASURER ARTICLE 2 

SECRETARY AND CHAIRMAN 
OF THE BOARD ARTICLE 

3 

UPCOMING NATIONAL AND 
REGIONAL MEETING 

4 

RETURN THE FAVOR  5 

CONSTITUTION AND 
BYLAWS 

5 

MO JCI SENATE 
FOUNDATION FUNDRAISER 

5 

Inside this issue: 

July 15th, 2019 Volume 1, Issue 1 

M I S S O U R I  J C I  S E N A T E  2 0 1 9 - 2 0 2 0  

Flamingo 

Flyer 

Greetings from the " Flamingo Kid " , 
 
I would like to start by thanking everyone 
for a great year. Missouri kicked butt, 
bringing home awesome awards from the 
Portland meeting. Congrats to Paul Myers 
#72173, David Teachout # 68700, Susan 
Hatcher # 58143, and Dave Delaney #41203 
on your accomplishments, and to the entire 
state for the Roadrunner and RTF awards. 
 
I am honored to be elected as the 2019-
2020 MOJCI President. There is a high 
standard to follow and I will give it all I have. 
I will need the support of every senator we 
have to make it another successful year, and 
we can do it. Like I said in my speech, my 
main plan is KISMIF... Keep It Simple Make It 
Fun. There are goals that are set for the 
year, we have ideas that can turn into 
reality, there are so many opportunities for 
the Senate to help with the state members 
through working and mentoring. When one 
door closes another opens, our fundraising 
has just proven that. We are adding working 

at the Sikeston 
Jaycee Bootheel 
Rodeo. More 
details on this will 
be coming in the 
eblasts. 
 
Please go to the 
MOJCI website and 
look at the calendar of events, we have 
plenty that will be on there. Order forms for 
JCI products as well as our MOJCI tee shirt. 
 
I cannot write an article without saying how 
great this years BOD is. Everyone is still 
rolling from last year and we don't want to 
stop. As we show we can "Be the 
Difference" , lets climb on that "Crazy Train" 
with our conductor and newly elected 
Region 6 VP Dave Delaney, and keep Mo at 
the top of the states.  I thank you again for 
your support and I will see you soon. 
 
Chris Deen #73300  2019-2020  

MOJCI President 

Hello Missouri Senators. I am excited and 
looking forward to serving you this coming 
year as your Vice-President. Thank you for 
your votes of confidence. I want to thank 
everyone that made the recent trek down to 
the Bootheel for the elections. I really 
enjoyed the time spent with you and the 
fellowship we shared. We hope everyone 
had a good time.  

I would like to thank Mike Andrews #58312, 

our current national Treasurer, for coming 
down and spending the weekend with us. I 
hope everyone had a chance to chat with 
him. He is a wealth of good information on 
our organization and bourbon.  

As always, there are several Jaycee and 
Senator projects happening across the state. 
Social media is a great way to keep in touch 
with all the activities. I encourage all of us to 
participate in any way that we can. In the 
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The Vice Pinky (cont.) 

Hello Senators! 

#JeffCityStong   

What a crazy month we have had in 

Jefferson City.  The flooding is still a major 

concern in our town, and the citizens are 

recovering from the May 23rd tornado.  The 

Jefferson City Jaycees were quick to respond 

by delivering snacks, water, and labor for 

cleanup and tree removals.  I can’t say it 

enough, how proud I am of my local chapter 

and this community.  Thank you to everyone 

who texted me in the middle of the night 

and the days after to see if I was okay.  My 

friends are my family. 

I am looking forward to Flamingoling (love 

this word) with many of you at the Jefferson 

City Jaycess, Cole County Fair, Access Day, 

Springfield Senate Meeting and the US JCI 

BOD Meeting in Kansas City. 

September renewals will be right around the 

corner.  I am a big fan of Life Memberships 

and want to encourage those who are not 

life members to consider it.  It is nice to not 

have to worry about paying dues every 

year!!!   

With all the rain I have only been able to go 

fishing twice this year….  I have caught two 

fish so far.  I’m trying to beat my number of 

23 from last year! 

 

 Happy summer to ALL!!!  

Terry Rowland #67003 

MO JCI Treasurer  

Bootheel, we are in full swing preparing for 
the 67th Sikeston Jaycee Bootheel Rodeo. 
Our neighbors in Jackson, Matthews and 
Portageville always have opportunities for 
us, as Senators, to help out and gain RTF 
credits.  

One thing I am big on is encouraging each of 
us to stay in as much contact with our local 
chapters as possible. We are their Mentors 
and connections to the past history that 
they are currently building on. Our 
experiences and trials have brought the 
projects they are doing to the levels they are 
now. We are the holders of the traditions 
and protocol they are either keeping or 
losing.  

Flyers and registration information for the 
next two meetings, Springfield and Kansas 
City, are available. Be sure and send you 
registrations in and secure your rooms while 

they are still available.  

On a personal note, since election time last 
year, I have spent another year with my 
wonderful wife, Kathy. I thank her most 
every day for supporting me in this course in 
my Senator career. Our granddaughter is 
currently working on taking more than three 
steps at a time. And yes, I DO carry 
pictures…lots of pictures.  

Again, thank you for the opportunity to 
serve you this coming year as your Vice 
President. I hope to see you all soon 
somewhere in this great state of ours. 

 

David Teachout #68700 

Vice-President MO JCI Senate 

dteachout@charter.net 

Live Life Daily 

“One thing I am big 

on is encouraging 

each of us to stay in 

as much contact 

with our local 

chapters as 

possible. “ 

mailto:dteachout@charter.net
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Hello Missouri Senators,  

I hope you all are as excited about this 

coming year as I am. I wanted to thank you 

for electing me to represent you as your 

Secretary for 2019-2020. I served in many 

capacities as an active Jaycee and when I 

was approached about continuing to serve 

as a Senator I was honored. I have plenty of 

experience taking notes and producing 

minutes as I spent about ten years as the 

executive assistant for the Missouri State 

Board of Accountancy. While working there 

was when I decided I wanted more and 

started my higher education adventure. I 

always seem to want more and didn’t stop 

until I received my Master of Business 

Administration Degree. I currently work for 

the Missouri House of Representatives in 

House Appropriations working on the state 

budget. I live in Jefferson City Missouri with 

my husband Jason and we have been 

married 22 years in June. We have an almost 

sixteen year old daughter Aubrie and our 

one year old puppy Nova.  

Again, I am excited to be a part of this and 

see what President Chris has in store for all 

of us this year and look forward to seeing 

you all in the upcoming events.  

Have a wonderful summer,  

Julie Morff, #71917 
Secretary 

It was a great honor to serve this last year as 

State President.  I wanted to start off by 

thanking everyone for all the support and 

effort they put into the organization as a 

whole.  It was a fun year and we couldn’t 

have been as successful without the effort 

of everyone in the state.  I think that all of 

our Mentors would be proud of the results 

we had this year.   

The state finished off strong being 

recognized in several categories for the year 

end awards.  The state was recognized as 

one of the top states in both RTF and Road 

Runner.  Dave DeLaney #41203 was 

recognized as an outstanding National 

Appointed Officer, David Teachout #68700 

was recognized as outstanding Treasurer, 

and I received recognition as Outstanding 

State President.   

We weren’t finished there either.  Susan 

Hatcher #58143 was Elected as our 2019-

2020 National Secretary and Dave DeLaney 

#41203 was elected as our 2019-2020 

Region VI Vice President. 

Paul Myers #72173 

Chairman of the Board 
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Upcoming National and Regional Meeting in KC 

Join our “Flock” 

 

Shirts will be available in Small- 2XL for $20, 

and 3XL-5XL for $22 

 

Contact Lori Moore for shirt order at: 

573-544-6539 OR lorijaycee@yahoo.com 

Hey Missouri JCI Senator,  

 

How are you?  Whatca doing this 
summer?  Any big plans?  Consider going to 
Kansas City for the 2019 Fall Board of 
Directors meeting.  The US JCI Senate is 
gathering at the Adams Mark on September 
19-22, 2019.  We will be hosts to the 
nation.  If you haven’t previously attended a 
national or region meeting, now is your 
chance to do it in your own 
backyard.  Consider coming for the entire 
weekend but if you can only come for a day 
consider that also!!!  Saturday will be the 
business meeting of the US JCI Senate and 
also the Region 6 JCI Senate (led by none 
other than our own Dave DeLaney).  We do 
have a partial registration.  Saturday would 
cost you $30 for the two meetings and 
lunch.  Dinner an additional $45.  Soooooo 
for $75 you can do a one day trip that will 
give you the gist of the National and 
Regional Meetings or for $75 plus $10 for 
the regional meeting you can attend the 
whole weekend which includes HOSPITALITY 

(Missouri style), lunch and dinner on Friday 
and Saturday and the meetings.  No you 
don’t get a refund if you skip the meetings!! 

 

There is a registration form out there 
floating around (via Region 6 FB, the US JCI 
Senate website, MO JCI Senate website) or 
contact me and I will be glad to email it to 
you.  You can either mail it with a check or 
give me a call and we will use SQUARE and 
charge the ole credit card.  Mary Sawyer 636
-861-1547 or maryearl@swbell.net  

 

I’m sure that Donna and DeWayne (co-
chairs) have other information in the 
newsletter for you along with Paul Myers 
(senator power chair).  Seriously, consider 
joining us for a fun filled, work filled and 
enjoyable weekend in Kansas City. 

 

Mary Sawyer 

Registration Chair 

2019 KC Fall BOD 

“Soooooo for $75 

you can do a one 

day trip that will 

give you the gist of 

the National and 

Regional Meetings 

or for $75 plus $10 

for the regional 

meeting you can 

attend the whole 

weekend” 

mailto:maryearl@swbell.net
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Thanks to everyone for all your many RTF 
submissions the past year.  Julie Morff did 
an awesome job, and this is truly one of our 
Senate’s great activities each year. 

I’m pleased to continue this great program 
for the coming year, and I encourage 
everyone to send me your info as you help 
out during the upcoming year.  As always, 
there are a lot of great projects taking place 
around the state this summer, so anything 
you help at, be sure and let me know. 

There will be some changes coming with 
how we do submissions, some of which was 

announced at the national meeting in 
Portland.  I will look forward to passing 
along anything as I get on this that you all 
will need to know going forward. 

My contact info for sending me your activity 
is below.  Look forward to hearing from 
everyone as the year goes along.  Thanks in 
advance for your help! 

Jim Pendleton, Jr #40286 

913-706-3093 

jpendletonjr40286@yahoo.com 

 

Hi Senators, 

That two pages of Constitution and ByLaws 
revision in your last newsletter, became a 
little more with some friendly amendments 
in Sikeston.  By the time you receive this the 
updated Constitution and ByLaws of the 
Missouri JCI Senate should be on the 
website.  Check them out!! 

As always, if you have concerns that need to 
be addressed through the ByLaws feel free 
to contact me with your suggestions.  It is 
your organization. 

 

Mary Sawyer 

Chair 

Constitution & ByLaws 

 

Missouri JCI Senate Foundation Fundraiser 

Thank you to all who donated to our 

foundation fundraiser at the Annual 

Meeting in Sikeston, MO.  The foundation 

was organized to raise monies for 

scholarships.  I am happy to report that we 

raised $655.  A special thanks to the 

foundation members who donated baskets 

& items for the brown bag raffle  Wendy Cox 

#69240, Mary #43930 & Earl #28243 

Sawyer, Carol Martin #43922 and Donna 

DeLaney #55560.  The goal was $500 so it 

was a huge success thanks to all who 

contributed.  We had several senators who 

donated $50 or more towards becoming a 

foundation member which is only $100. 

The foundation voted last May 2018 to fund 

one scholarship for the Missouri JCI Senate 

and that was disbursed to the winner 

Tammy Yang who will be attending the 

University of Pennsylvania.  

Thanks again to all senators who support 

the Missouri JCI Senate foundation. 

Susan Hatcher #58143 

Missouri JCI Senate Foundation, Inc. 

“The foundation 

was organized to 

raise monies for 

scholarships.” 

mailto:jpendletonjr40286@yahoo.com
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Region “Crazy Train” Shirts 

Hello all,  

 

We are taking final orders for Region VI JCI 
Senate "Crazy Train" t-shirts in support of 
newly elected Region VI National Vice 
President Dave DeLaney #41203. 

They will be great for the MO state meeting 
in Springfield, Access Day at the State Fair, 
and any other Jaycee/Senate function. For 
those going/helping the MO Senate at the 
US JCI Senate Board Meeting in Kansas City 
September 19-22, we will be having a 
Region VI Meeting on that Saturday 
afternoon. Hope everyone can attend. We 
can use your help during this event as we 
are looking for 350-400 people in KC. BTW - 
if you plan to attend this event you need to 
reserve your rooms ASAP before the Room 
Block Cut-off on September 12. That Sunday 
evening is the Chiefs home opener so rooms 
will become scarce. 

Check out the MO JCI Senate website and/or 
Facebook page, or contact us for more 
information on any of these meetings and 
functions. 

Shirts are $10 for XL, and $2 for each 
additional X. ($12 for 2XL, etc.). There is an 
Order Form attached. Forward this 
information on to anyone else that you think 
might be interested. We are looking to order 
ASAP, call/email your order now, and then 
send your payment to: 

Donna DeLaney #55560 

5619 Dry Creek Lane 

Jefferson City, MO  65102-6596 

delaneyd41203@gmail.com 

morgieb57@gmail.com 

 
Thanks for your support. 

Donna DeLaney #55560 

 

Ride the Region VI Crazy 
For anyone interested, we will have Crazy Train T-shirts available. 

 

Shirts are a red, Gildan Brand, 50/50 Cotton Polyester Blend. 

 

Prices are $10 Small through Extra Large.  Anything above an Extra Large will be an additional 

$2.00 per X.  2X - $12.00, 3X -$14.00, 4X - $16.00, etc. 

 

If you would like to order a shirt, please complete the information below and return with check 

for cost of shirt to:   

 

  Dave DeLaney #41203 

  5619 Dry Creek Lane 

  Jefferson City MO  65109 
Name:  ____________________________________________________________ 

Shirt Size:  __________________    Amount enclosed: ____________________ 

Telephone Number: ________________________________________________ 

If you have any questions, please call Dave at 573-619-7510 or email at 
delaneyd41203@gmail.com 

mailto:delaneyd41203@gmail.com
mailto:morgieb57@gmail.com
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Donation Request for the Kansas City National BOD Meeting 

Dear Missouri JCI Senate Member: 

 

From September 19 – 22, 2019, we will be 

hosting the US JCI Senate Fall Board of 

Directors’ meeting in Kansas City, Missouri 

at the Adams Mark Hotel and Conference 

Center. 

 

We will host members from across the 

United States and around the world.  There 

will be a business meeting and lots of time 

for social gathering or touring the area. 

 

The meeting includes hospitality on 

Thursday evening, Friday and Saturday all 

day.  At a minimum we will provide 

continental breakfast, lunch dinner and 

evening snacks plus drinks and open bar.  

MO JCI Senate is known for meeting the 

basic requirements and exceeding them in all 

areas.  We NEED your help.  We will also be 

preparing welcome bags for each attendee 

and planning tours for interested individuals.  

In order to provide all of this we are 

projecting costs of $5,000 to $7,000. 

 

How can you help?  We are looking for 

donations.  These can be from individuals or 

businesses, monetary or in-kind products for 

the convention.  However large or small, all 

donations are accepted and welcomed.  We 

will need food items, drinks, paper supplies, 

items for the welcome bags and the welcome 

bags themselves. 

 

We will be putting together a program book, 

where all donors will be recognized, and also 

with signage in the hospitality area.  A 

sponsor sheet is attached, as well as a 

committee list so that you can contact those 

co-chairs for specific needs as far as product 

donations. 

 

We need your help not only to take care of 

the above, but to also attend and help with 

the actual labor during the event.  We look 

forward to hearing from you.  Let’s make 

this a great meeting. 

 

Thank you. 
 

Donna DeLaney #55560 

Co-Chairman 

US JCI Senate Fall BOD 

morgieb57@gmail.com 

573/619-5429 

5619 Dry Creek Lane 

Jefferson City MO  65109 

“We need your 

help not only to 

take care of the 

above, but to also 

attend and help 

with the actual 

labor during the 

event.”   

mailto:morgieb57@gmail.com


Committee Name Cell # Email Address 

Over All Co-Chair Donna DeLaney 573-619-5429 

morgieb57@gmail.com 

Over All Co-Chair DeWayne Cartee 573-680-9518 

dcartee@mchsi.com 

Treasurer (Current) David Teachout 573-471-6207 

dteachout@charter.net 

Treasurer 

(6/1/2019) 

Terry Rowland 573-645-8776 

Terryrowland2015@centurylink.net 

Registration Mary Sawyer 314-607-9908 

maryearl@swbell.net 

Hospitality - Food Kristie Lea 660-651-0584 

eklea@cvalley.net 

Hospitality – Bar Chris Deen 573-380-7213 

Deenboy72@yahoo.com 

Hospitality – Bar David Teachout 573-471-6207 

dteachout@charter.net 

Manpower Paul Myers 636-699-5599 

vedderjam@live.com 

Program Book Sandy Backes 573-690-1884 

jayceesandy@hotmail.com 

Goodie Bags Miriam Wetter 314-952-4828 

mwetter54@charter.net 

Tours       

Transportation Dave DeLaney 573-619-7510 

delaneyd41203@gmail.com 

Decorations Boni Hart 314-852-0767 

bhart59522@aol.com 

Golf Jim Pendleton, Jr. 913-706-3093 

jpendletonjr40286@yahoo.com 
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Fall 2019 Board of  Directors Meeting Organizational Chart  

mailto:morgieb57@gmail.com
mailto:dcartee@mchsi.com
mailto:dteachout@charter.net
mailto:Terryrowland2015@centurylink.net
mailto:maryearl@swbell.net
mailto:eklea@cvalley.net
mailto:Deenboy72@yahoo.com
mailto:dteachout@charter.net
mailto:vedderjam@live.com
mailto:jayceesandy@hotmail.com
mailto:mwetter54@charter.net
mailto:delaneyd41203@gmail.com
mailto:bhart59522@aol.com
mailto:jpendletonjr40286@yahoo.com


Want to insert your feathery tale? 

Visit our Webpage 

www.mojcisenate.org 

The principal purpose of the Missouri JCI Senate is to inform local chapters of the Junior Chamber 

International Senatorship as an honor for deserving past and present Jaycees.  To promote fellowship 

and continued contact among J.C.I. Senators; To  maintain contact with the Jaycee movement by offering 

assistance without interference, to local, state, national and international Jaycee organizations; and to 

extend invitations to local, state, national and international Jaycees to be guests at meetings of the 

Missouri J.C.I. Senate. 

BE THE DIFFERENCE 

M I S S O U R I  J C I  S E N A T E  2 0 1 9 - 2 0 2 0  

Do you want to submit something to this years Flamingo Flyer or get out a message to your 

fellow Missouri JCI Senate members? 

There are multiple ways to achieve this goal.  If you want to submit something to the 

newsletter send your articles and pictures to this year’s newsletter editor and Chairman of the 

Board Paul Myers #72173 at vedderjam@live.com. 

If you want to get something blasted out send it to this years e-Blast communications director 

Tonya Myers #66222 at  jci66222@gmail.com.  

It is best to send all articles in a Word document or e-mail form.  As far as pictures please send 

a jpeg or equivalent picture format.  Please no PDF’s. 

 

 


